
To whom it may concern, 

I have resigned from Fandom, effective 2021-11-05, due to repeated demonstrations of a lack of future 

here. I lack confidence in the ability of Fandom leadership, all the way down to middle management, to 

truly cultivate a platform which they describe as “for the love of fans”. 

The culture within Fandom is quite toxic, and they do not pay nearly enough for the stress involved. As 

such, I am moving on with other opportunities, with companies that respect their staff. 

I do not expect to revisit the platform anytime soon.  

You can likely reach me on Discord or LinkedIn if absolutely necessary, though I do not commit to 

respond. 

Sincerely, 

Patrick “pcj” Johnston 


